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Inside this issue: 

Shifting Sands 

We all like to feel as if the ground under our feet 

is firm and not shifting.  I know last year with all 

the pension talk, it was hard to feel that way 

whether you are a retiree or someone who is still 

working within the covered retirement systems.  

Now with the SB 151, the òsewer billó, struck 

down as unconstitutional for how it was enacted, 

a failed special session and the Legislature back 

in session in January, the focus will once again be 

on pension reform.  Letõs hope that this time, they 

follow procedure and work across the aisle to fix 

what needs to be fixed and leave the rest alone. 

 

Added to this uncertainty is the fact that the  De-

partment of Environmental Protection (DEP) is 

contemplating changes to the  operator certifica-

tion regulations as well.  KWWOA has been moni-

toring the potential for changes over the past year 

and a half, given the Division of Waterõs inclusion 

of this topic on their Drinking Water and 

Wastewater Advisory Board agendas, as well as  

the outcry by large public water systems over their 

inability to advertise and hire certified operators 

as baby boomers age out and retire.  KWWOA 

found this approach a bit unusual given that the 

Kentucky Boards of Certification, as established 

by KRS  223.170 and 224.73-110, have tradi-

tionally served as the primary advisors to DEP on 

operator certification and system staffing.  The 

only assumption which could be garnered was 

that some systems and industry related groups 

were waving this flag of concern with DOW in 

hopes that it would gain greater momentum than 

if concerns were brought to the  attention of the 

Kentucky Boards of Certification and the Division 

of Compliance Assistance.   

62nd Annual KWWOA Conference 

April 14ñ18, 2019 

 

Marvels of Water! 

 
Check Inside For Registration Details 

2019 Membership 

 Renewals received 

Prior to February 28th 

 

Individual Membership 

$40.00  

 

Associate Membership 

$120.00  

 
Check Inside 

 For Details 

The current operator qualifications and drinking 

water plant staffing requirements have essentially 

been in place since November of 1990 or almost 

30 years.  The questions are whether the opera-

tor qualifications and/or drinking water plant 

staffing requirements are overly stringent for the 

preservation of human health and the environ-

ment or is it that Systems are not property plan-

ning for their staffing needs and/or not paying a 

comparable wage?  If the requirements are too 

stringent, then they should be revised.  If systems 

are not planning for their staffing needs and/or 

not offering a comparable wage, then changes to 

the regulations will more than likely be of no help.  

This is also true if retirement benefits are further 

reduced, as there will no incentive to work shift 

work, much of it outside, in a low paying, highly 

responsible job. 

 

Every one knows that the greatest number of our 

workers fall within the òBaby Boomó generation 

which is defined as people born from 1945 to 

1964.  Given that this places those people be-

tween the ages of 54 to 73, it is obvious that 

these individuals are either thinking about retire-

ment or are retired.  To encourage proper plan-

ning, DCA has been making presentations over 

the past few years to reinforce this point and en-

courage systems to ògrowó their own operators.  

And while some, have hired trainees, others have 

elected to wait till the situation is upon them and 

then advertise for a properly certified operator.  

While that might be a option for some systems, 

most will not secure an operator this way due to 

the salaries paid across the state, the benefits 

offered and the fact that shift work is a given.  If  

Continued on page 2 
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Shifting Sands Continued 

Continued from Front Cover 

 

the System is close to the Kentucky border, they also have to com-

pete with the surrounding states, as only one pays operators less 

than Kentucky.  

 

In mid-December, KWWOA was provided with the draft changes 

being proposed to 401 KAR 8:050, 11:030, 11:040, 11:050 and 

11:060 and asked to provide comments, along with multiple in-

dustry groups, engineering firms, and water and wastewater sys-

tems.  Potential changes had been discussed with the Certification 

Boards, but they received the draft regs at the same time as the 

regulated community and new initiatives were included that had 

not been discussed.  Comments were to be submitted by Decem-

ber 20th, as the intent is to file the regulatory changes with the 

Legislative Research Commission in January 2019.  During a joint 

meeting of the KY Boards of Certification of Drinking Water Treat-

ment and Distribution and Wastewater System Operators on De-

cember 18th, the changes were discussed in general and several 

issues of concern were brought to the attention of Peter Good-

mann, Director of the Division of Water & Amanda LaFevere, Direc-

tor of the Division of Compliance Assistance.  We were told that no 

changes were being contemplated to 401 KAR 8:030 which con-

tains the staffing requirements for drinking water systems.  A com-

mitment was made to meet with the Certification Boards in early 

January, as this was their first opportunity to see the regulatory 

language proposed and there were several fundamental concerns 

voiced by this group during this meeting. 

 

Outlined below are some of the issues that KWWOA considers to 

be of greatest concern: 

 

1.  401 KAR 11:030ñReduction of the experience requirements 

for a Class III and IV  wastewater treatment operators.  While 

KWWOA feels that the experience requirements for a Class IV may 

be considered for a slight reduction, the Class III should remain 

the same.  No basis was given for the reductions by DCA nor DOW. 

 

2.  401 KAR 11:040ñNew language that was added for clarifica-

tion purposes, relative to drinking water plant coverage by classifi-

cation, causing conflict with the 401 KAR 8:030 staffing require-

ments.  This needs to be fixed to prevent confusion. 

 

3.  401 KAR 11:030 and 040ñSubstitutions of education that 

could ultimately result in the experience requirements being re-

duced to six months for a Class IV license.  KWWOA is against any 

substitution that reduces the requirements for a Class IIñIV opera-

tor being less than one year. 

 

4.  The regulation at some point removed the requirement for 

òLimited Certificateó applicants to have a high school diploma or 

GED.  KWWOA believes all operators should have a high school 

diploma or GED, especially those operating a school system drink-

ing water plant. 

 

5.  The regulations currently provide for the issuance of òOperator 

in Trainingó (OIT)  certificates.  Language was added in an attempt 

to clarify this process, but it is still unclear.  KWWOA also main-

tains that OITs are not fully certified as they have not met all the 

requirements for certification. 

 

Potential benefits within these  draft regulations include: 

 

1.  Expansion of the degrees allowable for consideration either as 
education or as a substitution and the addition of how these courses 
are to be counted when no degree is awarded. 

 

2.  Recognition and quantification of other types of experience, such 
a lab experience. 

 

3.  No changes to the drinking water treatment plant staff require-
ments were made within 401 KAR 8:030. 

 

Peter Goodmann acknowledged during the meeting that facilities 

soliciting an Alternative Staffing Plan, should be requesting such due 

to unforeseen circumstances, such as an employee who is diag-

nosed with a debilitating disease.  It is not to be routinely used, as a 

mechanism for meeting the staffing requirements.  Approved Plans 

will  be incorporated into an agreed order with stipulated penalties.   

 

A joint meeting is to be scheduled to do a line-by-line regulation re-

view with the Certification Boards in early January.  How this review 

will ultimately impact the draft language and/or DEPõs submittal of 

the regulations to LRC in January, is yet to be seen.  Until then, we  

will remain vigilant in our reviews and submit comments where pos-

sible.  We have posted the draft regulations on the òResourcesó tab 

of our website (www.kwwoa.org) for your review.  Any comments you 

have can be added to the regulations in another color than black 

and forwarded to KWWOA at info@kwwoa.org.  Given the timeline 

originally quoted, this needs to be done quickly.  Any additional reg 

changes will be posted on the website & KWWOA members notified. 
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Central KWWOAñCloses out the Year with Fun & Cheer! 

By Jacob Billingsley 

The Central Chapter held its annual Christmas dinner on December 6th at Mammoth Cave National Park Lodge. The Chapter 

had around 50 members and guest in attendance  that enjoyed a meet and greet, followed by an amazing meal prepared by 

the Mammoth Cave restaurant. The event was relaxing and a nice way to close out an otherwise hectic year. After a fabulous 

meal, the Central Chapter held itõs annual membership meeting, awards ceremony, officer nominations and ended the night 

with a raffle drawing for door prizes. During the meeting, training plans for 2019 were discussed with the decision to add a 

class to the Somerset to support the members in that area.  Officer nominations were also solicited and voted upon which re-

sulted in a couple of new faces being added to the Central Chapter officer roster.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The new Central officers elected include David Poole from Grayson County Water, as 

our new State Water Representative (pictured to the left).  David Poole lives in Har-

dinsburg. He has been with the Grayson County Water District for 10 years, as a water 

plant operator. He has been in the water and wastewater business for 24 years. David 

is married and has two children. David holds multiple certifications including a Class 

IVA Water Treatment, Class III Distribution, Class III Wastewater Treatment and a Class 

II Collection licenses.  As the State Water Representative he will serve as a conduit of 

ideas and information between the Chapter and the KWWOA State Board. 

Also elected was Christopher Gohman (see picture below), Hardin County District No.1, 

as our Water Director officer for the CKWWOA. Chris was born and raised in Elizabeth-

town.  He played football at Georgetown College and earned a Bachelorõs of Science in 

Chemistry. He holds a Class IVA Water Treatment and Class IV Distribution licenses and 

serves as Hardin County Water District No.1õs Pirtle Spring Water Treatment Plant Su-

pervisor.    

 

In addition, Justin Spears was elected as the Vice-President of the Central Chapter 

where he will support the President and also be in charge of Chapter Awards.  Justin 

replaces David Huffman, who has served as a Chapter officer for many years, serving 

in multiple positions.  We wish to thank David for his service and remind him that 

once a KWWOA officer, always a KWWOA officer!  The work never ends!   

Jeremy Woosley, is the outgoing  State Water Representative, from the Grayson 

County Water District.  Jeremy has elected to run for State Vice-Chairman and as a 

result, will be stepping down from his Chapter duties.  The Central Chapter appreci-

ates his service and wishes him well in the upcoming KWWOA elections.  We support 

him in this effort and know he will do as good a job there, as he has done for the 

Chapter.                  

 Article continued on page 5 

David Poole, elected as the Central Chap-

terõs Water Representative 

Chris Gohman, elected as the Central  

Chapterõs Water Director 

Central KWWOAõs Christmas Party 

We  think 

Jacob was 

leading the 

crowd in an-

other round of 

òGrandmaw 

Got Run Over 

by a Rein-

deeró, one of 

his favorite 

Christmas 

carols! 
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Thanks 2018 KWWOA Associate Members!!! 

         502 Equipment 

A J Enterprises 

Advanced Sealing Technology 

American Development Corporation 

Appalachian States Analytical, LLC 

Aulick Chemical Company 

Beckmar Environmental Laboratories, Inc. 

Bell Engineering 

Best Equipment Company 

Blue Tank and Pump Rental 

Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. 

Buchanan Pump Service 

Cann-Tech, LLC. 

CDP Engineers, Inc. 

Chaltron Systems Inc. 

Charles R. Day 

Clearwater Environmental Services 

Culy Contracting 

Delaney & Associates, Inc. 

EarthTec 

Eco-Tech, Inc 

EJ USA, Inc. 

Engineered Design Solutions, Inc. 

Enviro-Tec Services 

Fortiline 

Fouser Environmental Services 

G & C Supply Company, Inc. 

Georg Fischer Piping Systems 

Gilson Engineering 

Hall Environmental Consultants, LLC 

Hawkins, Inc. 

Hazen and Sawyer 

Heritage Environmental Services 

HPP Industrial Sales 

I.T.M. Inc. -  Inspection, Testing & Maint., Inc. 

Instrument & Chemical Services, Inc. 

J R HOE 

Kentucky Engineering Group, LLC 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

Kentucky Area Development Districts 

Kenvirons, Inc. 

LabtronX 

Layne Company 

Lewis Municipal Sales 

Maryland Biochemical Co., Inc. 

Master Meter, Inc. 

McCoy & McCoy Laboratories, Inc. 

Microbac Laboratories, Inc. 

Mineral Labs, Inc. 

Mueller Company 

NECO Water 

Nesbitt Engineeering, Inc. 

Ressler & Associates 

Rural Community Assistance Partnership 

S4 Water Sales and Service, LLC 

Schaeffer Manufacturing Company 

Service Specialties, LLC 

SGS North America, Inc. 

Sidener Environmental Services, Inc. 

Source Technologies, LLC 

Southern Corrosion, Inc. 

Spectra Tech, LLC 

Strand & Associates, Inc. 

SUEZ Advanced Solutions 

The Henry P Thompson Company 

timothyrrickettstraining.com 

USALCO, LLC 

WASCON, Inc. 
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Central KWWOA Continued 

Article Continued from Page 3 

Outlined below are pictures the 2017-18 officers and the those elected for 2019-20.  As noted earlier, we so appreciate David Huffman and 

Jeremy Woosleyõs service and appreciate the new officerõs stepping up to help the Chapter and Association!  If you see these individuals out, 

please thank them for their service. 

As referenced, the Central Chapter also handed out plant and operator awards during this event.  Outlined below are the winners within 

each category which will now be considered for a state wide award. 

 

The Wastewater Operator award was presented to Kenneth Horn, Ft Knox Wastewater System Supervisor and Class IV Wastewater Treat-

ment and a Class IV Collections Operator. He oversees the 24-hour/day operation of the Ft Knox WWTP, is heavily involved in collection sys-

tem activities, as well as the Safety Committee. He and his staff have led Confined Space Training and he has been integral in putting to-

gether monthly safety training for all the District's facilities. He has trained several of the operators at the Ft Knox and Radcliff WWTPs. He is 

very mechanically inclined and has been involved with rehabbing lift stations in the Ft Knox and Radcliff collection systems and has led the 

rebuilding of clarifier gear boxes at Radcliff WWTP and the Pirtle Spring WTP. He is a team player and is always willing to help with any task.  

Kenneth also accepted the award for Outstanding Wastewater Treatment Plant of the Year 

which went to Fort Knox Wastewater Treatment Plant.  The Fort Knox Plant was built in 

1995 and treats all municipal waste (including all latrine and grey water waste) from the not 

only the Army Base but the City of Muldraugh. 

 

 This facility has been owned by the Hardin County Water District No. 1 since 2005 and con-

sists of a 6 mgd extended aeration plant, with four Secondary Clarifiers, UV Disinfection, 

Aerobic Digestion, and two 2 cubic meter belt presses.  The  average daily flow is 1.7 mgd. 

and they have  processed 933 tons of bio-solids (YTD).  Their Collection System consists of 

38 Lift Stations.  The system is staffed 24/7 by six operators. 

 

The  Drinking Water Operator Award was pre-

sented to Christopher Gohman who holds 

Class IV Water Treatment  and Distribution 

Certifications. Chris has a B.S. in Chemistry 

from Georgetown and is the Supervisor at the 

Pirtle Spring WTP, which is a 3.1 MGD facility 

that operates 24 hours/day.  

 

He is an exceptional young man, not only in his education and athletic background, but also in 

his humble yet can-do attitude. He has been with the District for a relatively short time, but has 

quickly climbed the ranks from Operator-Trainee, to Water Quality/Measurement Specialist, to 

WTP Supervisor. He has earned the trust of administration, the WTP staff, the staff of the other 

District utilities, and outside utilities. He is a team player and is willing to help out in any way 

that he or his staff is able.  

 

He has worked diligently to prepare himself and the staff for the District conversion to chlora-

mines and because of this, the transition was a smooth one.  He is responsible for changing 

the ammonia gas feed to LAS, a much safer chemical for his operators.  Christopher can be commended for always looking for better ways 

to do things!  Through networking with other utilities, he has also begun to research the chlorine feed system and will possibly change to a 

safer chemical and eliminate another.                           Article Continued on Page 6 

 

 

2017-18 OfficersñLeft to RightñMandy Spalding, David Huffman, Jacob 

Billingsley, Justin Spears, Jeremy Woosley, Corey Bond & Bradley Johnston 

2019-20 OfficersñLeft to RightñChris Gohman, Mandy Spalding, Corey 

Bond, Jacob Billingsley, Justin Spears, David Poole & Bradley Johnston 

Wastewater Operator  Award Winnerñ 

Kenneth Horn 

Drinking Water Operator Award Winnerñ 

Christopher Gohman 
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Continued from Page 5 

 

The Educational Award is given to members who have demonstrated a commitment to the improvement of the management and technical 

progression of operations, maintenance and/or water quality, with the emphasis/involvement being on the advancement of water and/or 

wastewater operator education.  The Central Chapter awarded this to Dan Miklos, Senior Associate, Hazen and Sawyer.  Dan owned his own 

firm where he was responsible for the management and operation of small to large utilities. In his current position, he routinely provides engi-

neering assistance, management and technical expertise for in-plant troubleshooting, start-up of new facilities, operator training, value engi-

neering, operability reviews, bioassay and treatability studies, distributed control system design, and technical supervision/contract operations 

of water and wastewater facilities. 

 

Danõs academic credentials include a MA Environmental Systems, University of Waterloo 1977 and a BS Kent State University 1974.  He is a 

Registered Sanitarian and Class III Water and WWTP Operator in Ohio, Class IV wastewater treatment operator in Kentucky and Indiana, and an 

S-1 WWTP Operator, New Jersey. He has been employed by Hazen and Sawyer, P.C. since 2010.  Previously, he ran his own consulting firm, 

Advanced Treatment Sciences from 1987 to 2010.  In addition to several consulting firms, he has also worked for the City of Fairfield and the 

Ohio Department of Health and the Ohio Department of Natural Resources. Dan is being recognized for the valuable training he has provided to 

CKWWOA operators in wastewater process control for the past several years during our fall school,  

On behalf of the CKWWOA, Jacob Billingsley and all the Chapter Officers would like to wish 

everyone a Happy and Safe New Year. Here are some more pictures from our Christmas Din-

ner, taken by Kenneth Horn (Thanks Kenneth for your help!).  If you werenõt able to attend this 

yearõs Christmas event, put Decem-

ber 5th on your calendar so you 

donõt miss out!  
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KWWOAõs bylaws call for its membership to elect a Vice-Chairman for the State Board who will serve for two years and then transition into 

the position of Chairman.  Robin Straderõs term will come to a close during the 62nd Annual KWWOA Conference in April and Donald Comp-

ton will begin his two-year term as Chairman.  As a result, we need to back fill the Vice-Chairmanõs position.   

 

KWWOA is currently soliciting nominees to run for the position of Vice-Chairman in an election that will be held just prior to the Conference  

(Ballots should be received in early March).  At the present, we have one candidate, Jeremy Woosley, Grayson County Water District, who 

has declared his intent to run for this position. The duties of the Vice-Chairman include: 

- It is the responsibility of the State Vice-Chairman to help guide the Association based on its Mission Statement and Objectives set out in 

the Bylaws and any other strategic plans developed by the State Board. 

- Conduct, in the absence of the Chairman, a minimum of one business meeting per year of all the members of the Association at a time and 

place selected by the Board of Directors. Conduct, in the absence of the Chairman, a minimum of four meetings per year of the State Board 

of Directors.  As a proxy, the Vice Chairman will only vote on KWWOA State Board affairs in the event of a tie. 

- Assist in promoting KWWOAõs standard operating procedures among the State and Chapter Officers to ensure that all are actively/properly 

performing their duties. 

- Work to ensure that all KWWOA training programs are approved by the KY Boards of Certification and records are maintained for such in 

the proper manner. 

- Work with the State Board and Chapter Officers to promote KWWOA Membership, training and events to all certified operators, drinking 

water and wastewater systems, sub-organizations, and associates involved in the business. 

- Work to ensure that Association funds are properly safeguarded and documented and that expenses are paid within 30 days. Ensure that 

financial reports are submitted to all the proper authorities (State Board, KY Secretary of State, IRS) in a timely manner. 

- Assist with locating advertisers for the KWWOA newsletter, web page, events and Annual Conference. 

- In the long-term absence of the Chairman, serve as the primary supervisor to the Member Services Director, contract State Treasurer and 

other employees and Sub Organizations, who may be hired, performing all necessary duties to ensure the success of these employees. 

The Vice-Chairman shall serve as Chair of the Awards Committee and ensure that the Awards SOP is followed in the awarding all State Level 

Awards. 

 

 If you are interested in running for the Vice-Chairmanõs position, provide a bio to  Roy Gray, Chairman of the Nominating Committee at man-

chesterwtp@yahoo.com by February 15, 2019.  You may also contact him at 606-596-0896 to discuss the duties and commitment associat-

ed with both the Vice-Chairman and Chairmanõs positions. 

 

Jeremyõs bio, is provided below to give you some insight as to his experience within the industry, his qualifications for this position and his 

interests.   

 

Jeremy Woosleyé.I began my career in the utility industry in 1996 as an operator for the City of Caney-

ville Utilities. I earned my Class II Drinking Water Treatment, Class II Drinking Water Distribution, and 

Class II Waste Water Treatment Licenses while employed for them. As many small town utility operators 

do, I had to wear many hats. I was also a certified fireman during my time at Caneyville Utilities. In the 

spring of 2002, I decided to expand on my career in utilities and accepted a position with Grayson Coun-

ty Water District as a Water Treatment Plant Operator, at their brand new water treatment plant. This is 

also when I became an active member with the KWWOA, where I am currently the Water Rep for the 

Central Chapter. I have been active in the Central Chapter by assisting my boss, Kevin Shaw while he 

was a chapter and state officer. Iõve assisted in preparing for and carrying out the central chapters fall 

conference and golf scramble for many years. I have also assisted at the KWWOA annual conference as 

needed for many years. I greatly enjoy spending time with my KWWOA family. After growing as an Opera-

tor with Grayson County Water District, I  have been able to obtain my Class IV Drinking Water Treatment 

and Distribution Licenses. I have taken on many responsibilities with Grayson County Water District to 

include helping build and continue to manage a GPS/GIS system, and also a GPS integrated hydraulic 

model, and helping to manage the company website. In 2017, I accepted a supervisor position as the 

Water Quality and Metering Coordinator. This position requires me to continue with my previous respon-

sibilities and also adds the management of two employees and manage two separate departments, 

where I overlook the reading of meters, distribution sampling, and the flushing program. I am also a successful small business owner. For 

fun, I enjoy playing and coaching softball. I am currently the Leitchfield Girls Softball Commission Chairman. I also volunteer at the Leitch-

field Girls Softball Park and am a USSSA/ASA/Babe Ruth certified umpire. I am also the treasurer and a coach for Twin Lakes Softball Asso-

ciation, which is a travel girls softball group that currently manages 3 teams. In my very limited free time, I enjoy camping with my family. I 

greatly appreciate your consideration in electing me as your next KWWOA Vice Chairman. I look forward to meeting you and working with you 

in the future.  

KWWOA Vice-Chairman Wanted! 

Jeremy Woosley, Candidate for 

State Vice-Chairman 


